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Request: 
 
I wish to make a freedom of information request about work completed by Road Maintenance 
company Hatton this month in NE30 2JA and the surrounding area.  
 
In particular, I wish to see the relevant correspondence relating to the nature of the work being 
undertaken and in particular, what permissions were granted for the company by NT Council to 
conduct such works and the nature of the agreement entered into -inc. areas to be affected, the 
hours works could be conducted and what notifications residents should have expected to receive, 
if any. 
 
Response: 
 
Hattons are a traffic management company, they were managing the traffic management on 
behalf of BT. 
 
For major works, North Tyneside Council would request that the utility company notify residents, 
however this is not a mandatory requirement. 
 
BT applied for a permit to work on the adopted highway. See below screen shots of the permit 
which BT applied for, which outlines the conditions of that permit. 

 
 


